19 March 2020
 
Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,                                          
 
As you will know the Secretary of State said yesterday that from Monday 23 March all schools will be closed to children, only remaining open for those of key workers, children with an educational health care plan and children supported by a social worker if these require it.

At the moment the Government has not provided more information about who it defines as key workers but will do so after the Cabinet Meeting today. As soon as I get this I will share it with you.

I took a whole school assembly this morning where I explained the current situation to all of our children. I must pass on to you that I was incredibly proud of how sensible, calm and mature they all were! We still aim to run Thursday’s and Friday’s after school clubs, Friday’s tuck shop and all Darwin’s Den sessions until Friday after school. Darwin’s Den hours will be available from Monday to children of key workers if necessary.

In the meantime, we are preparing work for your child to do at home, to be shared on Friday.  Much of this will be through our school website with children being given their logins. If your child is not in school please phone us on Friday morning and we will give you their login over the phone.

If you do not have access to a laptop, tablet or 4G phone please let us know.

Thank you all for your support and patience, my absolute priority as always is the safety and physical and mental health of our children and wider members of the school community including school staff.

I will share more information when I have it. Please see below a repeat of previously sent keeping safe information.

Yours sincerely
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Adam Croft
 
Parents are advised to read the government's guidance on staying at home in the case of suspected coronavirus infection. This is based on the most significant symptoms of:
·           new continuous cough, and/or
·           high temperature (37.8°C)
 
If children, or anyone in your household develop either of these symptoms, they should be kept at home for a period of 14 days from the onset of the symptoms. See stay at home guidance below:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
 
Please see the link below for guidance on social distancing:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
 
In school, we will continue to encourage regular hand washing, and the use of tissues to 'Catch It, Bin It, Kill It”.
Up-to-date information on the actions taken by Public Health England are available on their website:
 https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-you-need-to-know/

